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Larry Lemons called the meeting to order at 6:02pm, and welcomed guests, as w,leH as welcomed bac ‘merﬁbers éﬁ'er two
months of lock-down due to the pandemic. He also welcomed back Angela White after her Amazon stint in Arizona - and bid
goodbye to Jody McCabe, who has now completed her move to Tennessee. Gale gave a report on Liz Bower, who had
successfully completed knee replacement surgery on her Znd knee, and was now home. Gwen gave the Treasurer's Report:
As of the end of last month, we had $4.125.76 in the bank. This amount does not reflect pending receipts and expenses for
Soon Warren's workshop, as the workshop doesn't conclude until June 12th. I+ appears that with all the cancellations for
Covid, only 11 people were attending the workshop. and the CTAA stood to earn “maybe $100" from the event - a far ery
from previous years' earnings of around $1500 for each workshop. Next year. hopefully. we'll be back to normal. Due to her
move, Jody resigned as Secretary. Motion was made to accept her resignation by Gale Cochran Smith | seconded by Karen
Kennedy Chatham - with Gale temporarily assuming the duties of Secretary until a permanent appointment can be made
next month. Much of the meeting centered on members’ activities during the past two months, whether art-related or not: *
Larry Lemons had received one commission to paint a large 3'x4' rat for a local barbershop, had gained maybe 10 pounds and
lost muscle mass as his life centered on his brown recliner and home renovations. He had also written a book and received
two painting commissions. * Judy Lemon announced that she had sold her flower shop to her daughter-in-law, who was
moving to Nocona from Bowie. She had actively painted during the lock down. * Jody McCabe had sold her house during the
lock down and moved to Tennessee. She was back in town for the Soon Warren workshop, and will be back for the
September art show. * Vonnie Kohn had friends visiting from Canada that ended up staying for much of the quarantine time.
* Jesse Coulson preached his last sermon at his church before the lock down, and then preached the first sermon when they
opened back up. They had minor damage from the tornado in Bowie. He and Gwen had started an online store to sell their
photographs, books and jewelry. They announced that Jess was turning 80 on July 11th, and there would be a reception at
the Seventh Day Adventist Church in Bowie to celebrate. * Jennifer Hammer had baked a ton of bread during the lock down,
and shopped for her mother-in-law. * Gale Cochran-Smith had written a book on the North Oil Field. was in the process of
finishing a book on the Taovayas Indians, and had helped the County Historical Commission publish two books. She has done no
art at all during the lock down because she wasn't in the right frame of mind. * Karen Kennedy- Chatham had to close her
hair salon, but sold several paintings and received one commission for a horse painting. Art saved the day! She plans a trip to
Utah and other states in July to photograph horses. * Darlene McCord worked on cataloging over 400 albums as well as
worked on new songs for her fiddle and piano. A photograph of her playing the fiddle was on the cover of the 2019
Montague County Visitors Guide. Larry announced that the meeting next month would likely be a presentation by Rick
Schaub, a wood sculpture artist. Other meetings are fluid at this point, and hopefully will be finalized by next month. The tour
of the Tales ‘N Trails Museum will be worked in. depending on the scheduling of other artist presenters. Larry had received
an animated DVD about Vincent Van Gogh from Bridgeport artist Melanie Singleton, and it may be a "Movie Night” for
November's meeting. Our Christmas party will be in December as usual. Our art show in October with Nocona Nights is “up in
the air’ and won't be decided on for a few weeks when Nocona Nights meets. Qur art show in Bridgeport, which was
canceled twice due to Covid, is now scheduled for September for Bridgeport’s "Taste of Bridgeport” event - date is pending.
Artist of the Month was voted on, and won by Judy Lemon for her watercolor painting titled "Walking Home.” Meeting was
adjourned at T:20pm Respectfully submitted: Gale Cochran-Smith 06/13/20



We had a great meeting. no official presentation but we all got to speak on what we
have been doing over the last several months. Was so nice to just sit around and visit

with each other too. Lots of peopfe attended and we've welcomed 3 new members to

our group!
Jim Stevens
Marian Daugherty
Shelle Trivett

L=

Three entries for Artist of the Month. Judy
Lemon won with her watercolor "Walking

Home". Congrafulaﬁons Judy."
-

Another Soon Warren
W atercolor Workshop in
the books. The new venue
worked out well. Due to
the virus we did have
several cancellations but
everyone who attended had
a great time! The 2021
Workshop is already
scheduled!




ARAAM ART QUILD

LAKE COUNTRY ART SHOW
GRAHAM, TX
2020

If you are a paid-up member of your local art club or guild, you are welcome to
enter our annual Lake Country Show in Graham, hosted by the Graham Art Guild and
presented at the Old Post Office Museum and Art Center (OPOMAC). The show will
hang from July 27 through August 29, 2020, 510 3rd Street in Graham, TX 76450

Registration at the OPOMAC - 9 to 4 July 24 & 25
Pickup Artwork all day August 29, 2020

$35 entry fee for up to 3 pieces
Each additional entry is $15

Oils-Acrylics-Watercolors
Pastels* 3-Dimensional Works-Photography
Pencil/Pen-Experimental Works

Classwork must be marked as such; classwork is eligible for
ribbon awards but not cash awards.

All artwork must be original, created within the last two years, and not have been
shown at the OPOMAC previously. Pieces must be framed or on gallery- wrapped can-
vas or board; ALL must be wired for hanging - no sawtooth hangers or masking tape.

Pieces must be for sale; there shall be a 20% commission paid to the Graham Art
Guild on all sales.

Although great care is taken to protect your artwork during the hanging of the
show, the museum and the art guild cannot be held responsible for any accidental
damage.
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JULY 12th, 2020: DEADLINE FOR ENTRY for the WFAA 3-D & THREADS ART

SHOW at the WFAA Gallery (600 8th St, Wichita Falls). Show runs from Sept 1
thru Oct 3rd. For a prospectus, click here.

JULY 17th, 2020: DEADLINE FOR ENTRY for the WFAA MEMENTO JURIED
EXHIBITION at the 9th Street Studio Gallery in Wichita Falls. Show runs from
September 19th thru November 30th. Go to their website: 9thstreetstudios.com
for more information.

JULY 24th & 25th: in-person entry for LAKE COUNTRY ART SHOW at the
OPOMAC in Graham. Show hangs from July 27 thru August 29. For more
information: 2020_lc_prospectus_pdf_word__.pdf

SEPTEMBER 9th, 2020: DEADLINE FOR ENTRY for the MYSTERY ART FEST at
the Kemp Center in Wichita Falls. Show runs from Oct 3rd thru Oct 23rd: For
more information and registration forms, contact Kristine Thueson at
940-766-3347 or email her at programming@artscouncilwf.org

OCTOBER 16th & 17th, 2020: CTAA and NOCONA NIGHTS MUSIC
FESTIVAL'S "ART OF THE SONG" ART SHOW: CANCELLED

FOR ART SHOW EVENTS ALL OVER THE UNITED STATES, go to

www.callforentry.org for a calendar listing!



Richard Schaub a Texas based artist finds
his passion scu:’Pﬁng one of a kind works of
fine art. He uses his medium wood, stone and
mixed media to communicate, by adding
emotion to a realistic human bust, putting a
bird in flight, capturing movement and
atmosphere all to tell a story. Each piece is
meticulously developed and sculpted pulling
from his deep love of nature and
understanding of anatomy. He uses clay to
work out every detail before putting them in
stone or wood. Many of his works consist of
found wood he loves to collect. Though his
over 30 yrs. sculpting in wood have dominated
his career he loves working in stone. Richard
started studying art very young apply it
where and when he could professionally.
Working part time for an airline afforded
him the opportunity to study abroad.
Studying sculpture under many masters he
won a scholarship to Doane college western
wildlife, designed a sculpture for Southlake
kaleidoscope of homes, has won two best in
shows and countless first second and third
place prizes. Has done many commissions Has
done four projects for the Fort Worth
Botanic Gardens. His work is in many private
collection’s in Texas. He has done many shows
sales and one-man gallery shows. His work is
in many prominent homes in long Island New

York Hampton Bays and across New York.




